
  
 

PRESENTATION 
 

 
TITLE:     Vision 2023 Capital Improvement Program 
      
DATE:     November 15, 2021 
 
RESPONSIBLE ADMINISTRATOR: Marty Mahan, Deputy Superintendent  
     Shawn Shaffer, Supervisor of Facilities 
 
BACKGROUND/CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
In Fall 2017, a Strategic Planning Committee met and recommended district improvements, 
including facility needs and security upgrades. On March 12, 2018, the Board called for a 
referendum on a 5.558 millage rate increase. This referendum was approved May 22, 2018, by 
voters in the Fort Smith Public Schools area. The Board will be updated monthly on the progress 
of the Vision 2023 Capital Improvement facility and security upgrades. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
This is an information item. No recommendation is required. 
 
  


